NOTES OF BUDGET CONSULTATION
LARGE FIRMS AFFINITY GROUP

MONDAY, 12 JANUARY 2009 AT 10.00AM

PRESENT:
Councillor Mitchelson and Councillor Mallinson


Representing Cumbria Chamber of Commerce:


Mr N Johns


Mr P Ashley


Mr D Jackson


Mr M Ward


Ms B Cochrane

1.
WELCOME


Councillor Mitchelson welcomed the Representatives from the Cumbria Chamber of Commerce and thanked them for taking the time to respond to the Executive’s Draft Budget Consultation.


He informed Members that feedback from this meeting and other consultation meetings would be considered by the Executive at its meeting on 19 January 2009, prior to a budget recommendation being submitted to Council on 3 February 2009.  He added that there were a number of issues which were still ongoing, including changes to interest rates and shared management arrangements with Allerdale etc.

2.
BUDGET


Councillor Mallinson commented that there were a number of difficult issues in this budget round to feed in to the Executive’s budget proposals.  The Draft Budget which had been circulated would need to be amended as on the present proposals and if no further action were taken the Council’s reserves would be depleted in 2-3 years.  The Executive still need to include the consequences of the Job Evaluation exercise and Shared Services proposals which, if approved, would reduce the Local Authority’s management costs and prepare both authorities for the foreseeable future.

He added that the Government Grant in the current spending round allowed 0.5% increase but he did not think that that would be repeated in future spending rounds.  He also added that the current economic climate left the City Council vulnerable to changes in interest rates as each percentage reduction in interest rates cost the City Council approximately £300,000 in lost investment income whereas a 1% increase in Council Tax resulted in additional income to the Council of £63,000.  Treasury Management was, therefore, an important part of the Council’s budget.  He added that as well as being adversely affected by the economic climate it was also incumbent on the Council to try and mitigate the impact of the ‘Credit Crunch’ on the residents of the City.  In that respect the Council were forecasting a significant increase in the level of benefit take up and the Council would need to redirect resources to cope with that change.  


Councillor Mallinson also forecast that there would be further redundancies within the district and the Council would need to provide support, training and direction for those affected.  Councillor Mallinson added that the Council had also tried to mitigate the impact on residents and with the exception of an increase in Sunday car parking charges, were looking to freeze the existing car parking charges.


Mr Jackson commented on the effect on businesses in the City Centre of the proposals to bring Sunday car parking charges in line with charges for other days in the week.  He indicated that Sunday was the only growth day for retailers and added that other areas set a fixed figure for all day parking on a Sunday.  Retailers in the centre had fought hard to reduce the loss of shoppers from the area to surrounding areas and businesses were concerned that the proposal to introduce normal charges for car parking on Sunday would adversely affect trade.  He also noted that it was proposed to alter the position for short stay car parking to encourage people who were spending a lot of time in the City to use the long stay car parks and he asked that consideration be given to introducing a 5-6 hour stay in order to avoid going from the current 4-5 hour slot to an all day level.  He added that The Lanes still charged £1 for all day parking on a Sunday and commented that The Lanes had achieved a significant growth in the number of people who were using the shopping centre on a Sunday.

Councillor Mitchelson added that the Council had received a number of requests to change the basis of Sunday parking from an all day charge back to the normal rates because motorists felt that it was too expensive to charge £1.50 for an hours car parking.


Councillor Mallinson suggested a change in the basis of the charge and Mr Jackson expressed concern that anything that would be perceived as adversely affecting people shopping in the City Centre on a Sunday should be avoided and in that respect he asked that the Council either make no change at the current time or make as little change as possible to car parking charges.


Councillor Mitchelson commented on the reduction in the level of car parking income which was forecast and Mr Johns suggested that any changes to the charges could be deferred for a year in order to support retailers in the current economic climate.  It was noted that any proposal would have an impact on the Council’s budget of either having to increase car parking charges or increase the level of Council Tax.  In that respect, Mr Johns felt it may be better to have a small increase across the board rather than concentrate the increase on a Sunday.  Mr Jackson added that if it was necessary for any increase then consideration could be given to making no increase for the cost of parking in the first hour but increasing the charge in subsequent hours.  

Mr Ashley commented on the impact of the Draft Budget Recommendations on the Council’s reserves and felt that because of the recession it might be prudent to use reserves in the current year but the Council would need to consider how to replenish those reserves in future years.  He noted the proposal for shared management arrangements with Allerdale and felt that that would be an opportunity to reduce the authority’s costs.

Councillor Mitchelson commented on the benefits of the proposal in particular in respect of sharing costs at the centre while each authority would be able to pursue its own priorities.  The proposal would maintain services to the front line but take costs out of the centre.


Ms Cochrane noted that there were substantial savings involved in the proposal and Councillor Mitchelson commented that there would be £1.1m of savings as a result of the reduction in the management structure.  There would be a cost of redundancies etc in the first year but in the long term the shared arrangements could see savings of some £3m per year for Carlisle and £2m per year for Allerdale.  Councillor Mallinson added that the Council were not ruling out shared services or partnerships with other authorities or partners.  


Ms Cochrane also noted that there were indications of further savings.


Ms Brown commented that the City Council were currently undertaking a number of different efficiency reviews, including ICT Shared Services, Customer Contacts, etc, and these were all at different stages of completion.


Councillor Mitchelson added that if the decision on Shared Services was not passed then the Council would continue with its Shared Service Agenda and it would be necessary to carry out an internal reorganisation in Carlisle to ensure that the Council’s budget was balanced.


Mr Ashley raised the issue of pensions.  Councillor Mitchelson commented that the pensions were subject to a three yearly review and the next review was to be carried out in 2011.  The Council were part of the pension fund run by the Cumbria County Council and there would undoubtedly be stress on this scheme.

Councillor Mallinson added that the scheme was able to take a long term view over a 25 year period but anticipated that there would be a major call in respect of pensions when the scheme was next reviewed in 2011.


Mr Ashley also commented on the Council’s industrial estates and asked if the Council sold an industrial estate it could use the capital.  Councillor Mitchelson added that the Council received a rental income from its industrial estates which allowed it to do other works.  He added that the Council also had other land assets across the district and was currently carrying out an asset review which would include a series of meetings with industrial estate tenants.


Mr Johns noted the possible impact on the Shared Services decision but asked what the Council would do to move away from its reliance on interest from reserves and receipts.  Councillor Mallinson added that he believed savings could be made from Shared Services which would make the Council viable for the foreseeable future and would give the Council a robust organisation to operate under.  Councillor Mitchelson added that the Draft Budget, as circulated, would have a significant impact on reserve if the Council were to do nothing, but the Council would not do that and was looking to set a balanced budget for this and future years.  He also commented that the Council was presently re-evaluating its assets and this might have a major impact on the budget in future years.  The Council would be proactive with its assets and if there were assets which were surplus to needs these could be sold and strategic purchases could also be made to bring together sites for employment land etc.


Nick Johns commented on the image of the City Centre and felt that it currently provided a poor image of the City for visitors.  Councillor Mitchelson commented on works which were proposed for Castle Street and also that it was hoped to strengthen the retail core which would include investing in public realm work and the Council were hoping to attract money from the North West Development Agency to improve those works but added that the Executive were proposing to allocate additional money to increase the level of cleaning at the weekend.  

Mr Jackson welcomed the increase in money for street cleaning but added that it was the day to day management of items in the City Centre such as broken benches, painted benches, dirty pavements and that formed the image that visitors were left with.  The City used to have an image of being clean and smart and the approaches were in good condition but there was now a danger that that image was being left behind.


Mr Johns also commented on the tenants on industrial estates and Councillor Mitchelson added that they were due to meet tenants on industrial estates with regard to the asset review.  


Councillor Mallinson added that the Council would need to adopt a flexible approach to look at needs of tenants and any options for expanding/creating new industrial estates as well as the needs of the tenants in enabling them to attract resources to invest in their businesses.


Councillor Mitchelson then thanked the representatives for their input.

(The meeting closed at 10.50 am)

